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	ITEM NO.12




REPORT OF THE 
Lead Member for Strategic Director Customer and Support Services


TO
The Lead Member Customer and Support Services

ON
4th June,2007


TITLE:  Property Tender

RECOMMENDATIONS: It is recommended the property policy be placed with AIG/ RMP in line with the attached documents

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Insurance cover in respect of Council owned property expire 1st June 2007, the long-term agreement with current insurer are also due to expire.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
(Available for public inspection)

OJEC Notice

Insurance tender evaluation – prepared by Aon Ltd 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
2007/8 and 2008/9 revenue budgets

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS




Provided by: None
2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by: Head of Finance – John Spink
3. ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS

Provided by: None
PROPERTY (if applicable):
None

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):
None


	


CONTACT OFFICER:
Cheryl Dale – 0161 793 3258


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All wards


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Budget Strategy

DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)
Tenders for Property Insurance Policy.

Renewal Date 1st June 2007

Tenders were invited through the OJEC Procedures for the property insurance for the City Council. The procedure was administered by Aon Ltd – the councils appointed insurance broker.

Tenders were submitted to Cheryl Dale, Insurance Manager, 7 Wesley Street, Swinton, Manchester M27 6AD.

The date for final submission was 11th May 2007 at 4pm.

The following tenders were received within the allotted time.

· Zurich Municipal 

· AIG

· St Paul’s Travellers

· Aon Artscope

The documents were delivered to Aon Ltd offices on 15th May at 3pm and passed to Nigel Cooper for analysis on behalf of the council. 

The Tender Evaluation Document was received from Aon on 22nd May 2007. The documents and conclusions were discussed in a meeting on 23rd May 2007. Attendees to the meeting were John Spink (Head of Finance) Nikki Bishop (Head of Audit) Cheryl Dale (Insurance Manager) Nigel Cooper (Aon Ltd).

Following the meeting it was agreed the policy should be placed with AIG/ RMP, as the cover provided by the policy was adequate for the council programme as presented and the quotation offered far superior premium costs. As AIG/ RMP did not offer a quote in respect of the works of Art aspect it was agreed to take out insurance with Aon Artscope. 

A decision was made to Self Fund the Balance of Risk aspect to the policy.

Cheryl Dale

Insurance Manager

24th May 2007  

